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Welcome to our March 2024 Long Furlong Newsletter 

Please tell us if you have any feedback about this newsletter or ideas for content in the next issue 
by emailing debbie.major@nhs.net 
 

 

Practice Staff Changes 
 
Regrettably, after 28 years' service to the practice, Dr Elwig will be retiring on 30th June 2024. 
He will be greatly missed. The practice is seeking a GP to replace Dr Elwig.    
 

Two new salaried GPs have joined the surgery:  Dr Anju Verma is now working on Thursday and 
Friday.  Dr Anne Taylor is working on Friday. 
 
Charlotte Paddick, a Pharmacy Technician joined the practice on 11th March. 

 
Gill Gibbs joined the Patient Services Team on 4th March. 
 
 

Updating Patient Email Address 
 
We are currently updating patient records and would appreciate it if you could supply us with your 
up to date email address, if you have not already done so.  Please email your details to:   
receptionists.longfurlong@nhs.net 
 

 
 

The Surgery would like to invite you to use the NHS App 

The NHS App is a simple and secure way to access a range of NHS services on your smartphone 

or tablet – including prescriptions and appointments. You can also access NHS App services from 
the browser on your desktop or laptop computer.   

Download on App Store 
Download on Google Play Store 
 

What does the NHS App do? 

Use the NHS App to: 

• check your symptoms 
• find out what to do when you need help urgently 
• book and manage appointments at your GP surgery 
• order repeat prescriptions 

• view your GP medical record securely 
• register to be an organ donor 
• choose how the NHS uses your data 
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mailto:receptionists.longfurlong@nhs.net
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/nhs-app/id1388411277?ls=1
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.nhs.online.nhsonline


Plans to expand the building Long Furlong 
A planning application has been approved to extend the premises for four additional rooms. 
 

 
 

Your Patient Participation Group 

Who We Are 

Your Patient Participation Group (PPG) presently consists of 15 patients. 
11 are able to attend our quarterly, on-line “Teams” Meetings, 4 are email only members. 
All are volunteers, who support and influence healthcare at Long Furlong Medical Centre by 
offering the patient’s perspective. 

At our meetings we are joined by a GP Partner and the Practice Manager 

What We Do 

Our purpose is: 

• To provide a patient perspective of the practice 

• To gather views and feedback from patients 

• To help improve the experience of patients attending the surgery. 

• To improve communication through the practice website as well as through noticeboards, 
emails, texts and social media. 

• To share ideas to help patients to take more responsibility for their own health and to help 

improve the services offered by the practice. 

• To act as a representative group that can be called upon to influence the local provision of 
health and social care. 

What the PPG Doesn’t Do 

• We do not deal with personal medical issues or complaints, as there are already well-
established procedures that deal with these. 

• What commitment is required on your part if you would like to join? 

• We meet online quarterly, and that meeting takes up to 90 minutes. 



• We ask you to give your views about issues at the practice and possibly upcoming changes at 
the meeting or by email.  

• We have a low volume of emails with an occasional flurry if there is an important issue to 
discuss.  

• In summary, it is a low time commitment with occasional emails and if you can attend a 
quarterly meeting. 

• It is important to mention that we have recently introduced an occasional face-to-face social 

meeting for coffee. 

How can you become a member? 

All patients of Long Furlong Medical Centre are able to become members of the Patient 
Participation Group.  There is no membership or joining fee and no training is required.  If you wish 

to: 

• Join us, give us your views/feedback or just find out more.  
 
Please email the PPG at bobicb-ox.ppg.longfurlongmedicalcentre@nhs.net or leave your details at 
reception for the attention of the PPG Secretary.  
 

We are very keen to recruit younger patients and patients with young families. 
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